MARION COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS FIFTH DAY JANUARY 24,2024

The Marion County Board of Supervisors met in special session at 3014 E Main St Knoxville, IA 50138 Wednesday, January 24, 2024
with Mark Raymie, Kisha Jahner, and Steve McCombs present. Public access to the meeting was available in-person and
electronically. Chairman Raymie opened the regular session at 9:00 A.M.

Unless otherwise indicated, all the motions offered at this meeting were carried with the following vote:
Ayes: Raymie, Jahner, McCombs Nays: None Abstentions: None Absent: None

Agenda:

Jahner moved and McCombs seconded to approve agenda as posted.

Business:

Discussion regarding Fiscal Year 2024-2025 budget submittals with the following departments:

Zoning Department — Missy Poffenbarger
Board of Health — Kim Dorn

- Medical Examiner

- Senior Nutrition

- General Assistance

- Environmental Health

- Public Health

Jahner moved and McCombs moved to recess at 10:09 A.M.
Jahner moved and McCombs seconded to reconvene at 1:01 P.M.

Discussion regarding Fiscal Year 2024-2025 budget submittals with the following departments:

Facilities Department — Chris Nesteby

Information Technology — Andrew Meyers

GIS — Andrew Meyers
The Board discussed large departmental projects for FY25. A list was produced including Recorder, Zoning, Road Department,
Conservation, Facilities, and Development. Linsey Spoelstra, Public Health, presented on a new Marion County Health Care and EMS
collaboration effort including grant request.
The Board reviewed the FY25 funding request for the 5 Libraries in Marion County. Discussion involved funding levels,
requirements, and distribution methods. Raymie indicated a desire to reduce the funding level to $70,000 - $75,000. Jahner moved and

McCombs seconded to close discussion.

Jahner moved and McCombs moved to recess at 2:45 P.M.
Jahner moved and McCombs seconded to reconvene at 3:01 P.M.

Discussion regarding Fiscal Year 2024-2025 budget submittals with the following departments:
Economic Development — Carla Eysink
Veterans Administration — Rob Bandstra and Jodi Marti

EMA — Jeff Anderson

Lisa Seddon, Marion County HR Manager, informed the Board the County had received a favorable Workman’s Comp rating.
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Adjournment:

There being no other business, Jahner moved and McCombs seconded the 7ting be adj ed at 4:32 P.M.

Jake,/Grandia, County Auditor Mark Raymie; Board/of £ upervisors Chair
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